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Snow Queen Ann Chartier rides with Lynn Brooks and Pete, 

Winners of Most Original Turnout ï Horse Division 
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View From Behind the Dash, 

newsletter of The Florida Whips, is 

published ten times a year, 

September through June. 

Submissions are welcome!  They 

may be edited for length and clarity.  

Articles, letters, and hardcopy photos 

should be sent to the Editor.  Email 

photos should be sent to BOTH the 

Editor and the Website Magician.  

Please identify all people, animals, 

and the photographer.  Send 

permission for use with any 

copyrighted photos. 

Advertising copy and payment 

should be sent to the Advertising 

Manager. 

Deadline for articles, letters, 

photographs, and advertising is the 

20
nd

 day of each month preceding 

month of issue.  Issues will be 

mailed on the last day of the 

preceding month. 

FOR ADVERTISERS 

Business 

Annual Business Cardéééé.. $70 

Full Page (one issue) ééééé$40 

Half Page (one issue)éééé... $25 

Back Cover (one issue, ½ pg)é. $40 

 

Events 

Sponsored by the FL  Whipsé. Free 

Other than Whips..1/2 Business Rate 

 

Classified Ads 

Florida Whips Members: First ad 

up to 100 words free for 2 months, 

additional ads $10(text only); photos 

free on web page. 

Other than Whips: $10 per ad 

Advertising payment must be 

received before printing. 

Make checks payable to: 

 Florida Whips, Inc. 

Send Ad and Check to: 

Jeanne Abbott 

14305 NW Gainesville Road 

Reddick, FL 32686 
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Presidentôs Corner 

January is the time to reflect on the old year and 

plan for the new. In reflecting on the past year, I am 

proud of the accomplishments of our club. This has been 

a very active year with new energy and exciting events. 

Our association with The Florida Carriage Museum & 

Resort has been of great benefit to the club and led to a 

very profitable Carriage Affaire.  

  As I look to the new  year, I am encouraged by 

the direction we are taking. We have members who are 

enthusiastic about planning and hosting events. Our 

support staff is doing a great job with all the details that 

keep us informed and involved. I would like to take this 

opportunity to thank everyone who has contributed to 

our success and then resolve to do all I can to help us 

continue to grow and evolve into a club that supports all 

aspects of driving. 

 Lynda Jowers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Draft  
               Publication New Year for The View from 

Behind the Dash 

is September 1.  

Our International 

Calendar, in use 

for only about 430 

years, marks 

January 1 as New 

Yearôs Day.  Rosh 

Hashanah was 

celebrated 

September 29 ï 

October 1.  The 

Chinese calendar 

marks January 26 

as the beginning 

of 4706, Year of 

the Ox.  

We traditionally drink champagne and sing Auld 

Lang Syne.  The Japanese  ring temple bells 108 times in 

observance of Shogatsu.  New Yearôs Eve in Scotland, 

called Hogmanay, calls for  carrying a burning juniper 

branch through oneôs house for cleansing and 

purification.  Venezuelans, while wearing yellow 

underwear to conjure good luck for the coming year, 

write their wishes on paper and burn them so that they 

will come true. 

     For me, the New Year truly begins on December 

22, the day after winter solstice.  The difference made by 

the addition of a minute or two more of sunshine each 

day is astonishingly sweet, and I celebrate the  

increasing warmth and light of morning and evening 

feed.  I bet you do too.  Happy New Year! 

Judy Martino  

                   Correction 
A photograph in the article ñVALORò in last monthôs 
issue was mistakenly credited.   
 

Also this summary was omitted: 
 

Some competition highlights for 

CHA Rudy Valentine +//  
2002 Arabian National Champion Open Jumper 

2002 Arabian National Top Ten Open Working Hunter 
2007 Arabian National Top Ten Carriage Driving 

Working Horse 
2007 Arabian National Top Ten Carriage Driving 

Obstacles 
2007 USEF HOTY Region 12 Reserve Champion 

Dressage Amateur 2
nd

 ï 4
th
 Levels 

2008 Arabian Region 12 Champion Carriage Driving 
Working Horse 

2008 Arabian Region 12 Champion Carriage Driving 
Obstacles  

 

Valor, photo by 

Nancy Ziegler 
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Florida Whips Calendar of Events ï See Website for Entry Forms  

ï www.flawhips.org  - Click on Event 
 

January 4, 2009 Southwestern Region Annual Fun Pleasure Show Mary de Greef, 941-776-1638 

Feb. 7-8, 2009 Northern Region Baxter/SFCC Driving Class, Gainesville Helen & Bob Tolmach,  

352-374-8763 

Feb. 14, 2009 Northern Region Goethe Forest Trace Pace Joyce Clayton, 352-486-8562 

March  14-15 ,2009 Northern Region Steeplechase Fun HDT Dona love, 352-486-2829 

March 28, 2009 Panhandle Region Picnic Drive at Haypond Farm, Monticello, 

FL 

Margaret McMurray 

April 4-5, 2009 Northern Region Horse & Pony Show at Connie Thoresonôs Connie Thoreson, 352-528-5646 

April 19, 2009 General Membership Meeting Pleasure Drive & General Membership 

Meeting at Florida Carriage Museum & 

Resort 

 

April  TBA , 2009 Northern Region Clinic at Arnold Van den Hurkôs  

May 3, 2009 Northern Region Pleasure Drive at  San Falesco Carol Kenyon, 386-462-3832 

May 16-17, 2009 Southeastern Region Beginnerôs Clinic Peg Belvin, 561-273-3680 

July 18, 2009 Southeastern Region Schooling Show at Brandon Park Covered 

Arena 

Peg Belvin, 561-273-3680 

Calendar ï Other Events 
January 24-25, 2009 Black Prong Equestrian Center ADS Nature Coast HDT Black Prong 

Jan 29-Feb 1-2, 2009 FCMR, Weirsdale, FL Carriage Assoc. of America Learning 

Weekend 

FCMR, 352-750-5500 

February 1, 2009 STRIDE STRIDE Drive/Ride-A-Thon, Samantha 

Orem Fundraiser 

www.teamsam.com 

February 7-8, 2009 FL State Fairgrounds, Tampa ADS at FL State Fair Show Office, 813-740-3500 

February 7-8, 2009 Withlacoochee Southeast Distance Riders Assoc 

Withlacoochee  Ride & Drive 

Jodie Moore, 352-621-3231 

Feb 20-22, 2009 FCMR, Weirsdale, FL FL Horse Festival & Carriage Show FCMR, 352-750-5500 

April 18-19, 2009 FCMR, Weirsdale, FL Spring Fling ADT www.cypresskeep.com/springfling 

March 19-22, 2009 Ocala, FL Live oak International CDE Susan Gilliland 

April 24-26, 2009 FCMR, Weirsdale, FL The Southern Drive  

July, 2009 Gainesville, FL Southeastern Equestrian Trails Conference, 

Southeastern Distance Riders Assoc. 

Brenda Schmidt, 

fhfarm@alltel.net 

October 24-25, 2009 Sumpter Equestrian Center 

Bushnell, FL 

Florida Fall Fling ADT www.cypresskeep.com/springfling 

December 12-13, 2009 Bob Thomas Equestrian  

Center, Tampa 

The Tampa Trials www.cypresskeep.com/springfling 

 

 

Pony Team USA is BACK! 
*New clothing is available* 

*Polo shirts*   *Caps*   *New colors!*  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AVAILABLE AT SELECT COMPETITIONS 
Go to ponyteamUSA.com for info 

Pony Team USA helps raise funds for our U.S. pony drivers to compete at the next Pony 
Driving World Championships to be held in  

Greven Germany in 2009. 
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Newsletter ï Looking Ahead 

 

Southwest Region Annual Pleasure Show 

January 4, 2009 

Parrish  FL  
Weôve put on this show for several years now and hope for support from all the regions as we have had in past 

years.  This is a great show for both newcomers and experienced drivers.   

Mary de Greef 

Carriage Association of America Learning Weekend 

January 29-31, 2009 

Weirsdale  FL 
Please join us for the 2009 CAA Learning Weekend, to be held at the Florida Carriage Museum & Resort.  The 

2009 Learning Weekend will feature the usual array of educational talks, a live (horsed) demonstration of two-wheeled 

vehicles from the museum, and social activities.  The weekend will also feature an opportunity to take part in the new 

CAA Driver Proficiency program ï lessons and evaluations will be available on a sign-up basis throughout the weekend. 

               For information and to register, see the brochure posted on the CAA website, www.caaonline.com.  Click on 

ñCalendar of Eventsò and follow the links.  Or if youôd like us to mail you a brochure, contact the CAA office:  telephone 

859-231-0971, fax 859-231-0973, email info@caaonline.com. 
CAA News 

 

Fund Raising Event for Samantha Orem 

February 1, 2009 

Hawthorne  FL 
FloridaSun Farms will host a day of driving activities on February 1, 2009.   Help us get Sammi to the World 

Pony Championships in Germany July 2009! 

 

Carriage Driving Lessons                        

45 min. lessons for $45.00 with World Class trainers:  Bob Giles, WinterHill Driving Center;      

Charlotte Trentleman, Rebel Ridge Farm;  Sammi Orem, Team Sam.  Your vehicle and horse or lease one for $30.00 a 

lesson. 

Trail Riding (60 acres of trails) 

Your horse and tack $20.00 all day or after 3 without carriages 

Pony Rides 

Alligator Creek Pony Club will be giving Pony Rides at $2.00 per ride or 3 rides for $5.00. 

Carriage Rides  (single, pair, or 4-in-hand) 

$5.00 per person of $20.00 5 rides of choice & one lunch 

Drive-a-thon                                                                                

Your horse, harness, and carriage.  $25.00 includes lunch for two.                                  

Pleasure Driving Between 10:00 am & 2:00pm 

Trail Riding Between 3:00 pm & 5:00 pm 

Tour Robrick Nursery with plant sales at 3:00 pm 

 

Raffles going to Team Sam:  Marathon Harness value at $900.00 

                                                Sail Fishing trip 7 days and nights for 2 in Mexico                                              

$5.00 a ticket or 5 for $20.00 or 15 for $50.00        See TeamSam.net for details on both 

 

This day and lunch are sponsored by STRIDE  

All proceeds going to TeamSam to help Sammi Orem get to the World Pony Driving Championships to be held in 

Germany in July 2009.  Check out TeamSam.net for more information. 
Dick Kearley 

 

 

 

http://www.caaonline.com/
mailto:info@caaonline.com
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Baxter Beginnersô Driving Class 

February 7-8, 2009 

Gainesville  FL 
Continuing a Northern Region tradition of more than 15 years, we are again collaborating with Santa Fe 

Community College for a two-day class for beginners (human and/or equine) in the basics of harnessing, hitching, and 

driving.  The class, originated by Metta Baxter, has grown from eight to ten students and a few folding chairs to a full 

roster of 30 in the University of Florida Horse Teaching Unit with large covered arena adjacent to a heated and air 

conditioned classroom. 

               The class is scheduled for Saturday and Sunday, February 7-8, 2009.  The Teaching Faculty is composed of 

volunteer members of the Florida Whips.  If you want to refresh your driving basics, or if you have friends who want to 

get into the driving game, this is an ideal opportunity to get started.  To encourage youth participation, the $50.00 fee is 

waived for the 12-to-16-year-old children of paid registrants to audit the course. 

               Registration starts on January 5 and is made by calling Betsy Albury at Santa Fe Community College, 352-395-

5193, or by going online to www.mysfcc.com.  Any questions will be answered by us at RTOLM@bellsouth.net, 352-

374-8763, 352-339-1313, or 352-339-5892. 
Helen and Bob Tolmach 

Withlacoochee Ride and Drive 

February 7-8, 2009 

Lecanto  FL 
               The Withlacoochee 30 is a SEDRA sanctioned 30 mile competitive trail ride and drive (CTR/D), which will be 

held the weekend of February 7th and 8th at Renab Ranch, off CR 491 in Lecanto, FL. The entry fee is $75, plus a $2.50 

mandatory drug testing fee. Friday arrivals are welcome, but will require an extra $10 camping fee.  

               For additional information or entry forms, contact Jodie Moore at 352-621-3231.   If you prefer email, you may 

email me, and I'll get the info to and from Jodie. 

               The trails are in the beautiful, hilly, Citrus Tract of the Withlacoochee State Forest, and consist of mostly well 

packed sand and clay.  The ride and drive takes participants thru a variety of habitat, including uplands hardwood 

hammocks (live oaks and turkey oaks, hickory and sweet gum) and piney flatwoods.  Competitive Trail is a low-key, 

inexpensive way to enjoy spending time with your equines and other friends - and meeting new ones! Come join the fun! 

                                                                                                                                                                       Linda Gasparini  
 

 

Goethe Forest Trace Pace 

February 14, 2009 

Morriston  FL  
               Our annual Trace Pace in the Goethe Forest will be held on February 14, 2009, starting about 10:00am, and will 

take place at the Black Prong Trailhead (near 326 and 337, just south of the Black Prong Equestrian Center).  Upon 

arrival, each participant will be given a form on which you select a distance of 4.5 to 16K depending on which trail you 

prefer.  You then select the speed (10, 12, or 14KPH) and turn this form in at the start of your drive.  Your goal is to come 

as close to the speed and time you select ï without the use of a GPS or stopwatch!  Your time will be noted at the 

beginning and end of the drive.  Afterwards you can do your own math to see how you fared.  This is just a competition in 

your own mind.  You can compare notes with other drivers to see how you did. 

A potluck will follow the drive.  Please bring a dish to share, chairs, drinks, and your own implements for dining.  

This is just for fun and for a chance to visit with friends you may not have seen for a while.  There is no fee unless you are 

not a Florida Whips member, in which case there is a non-member fee of $15 which may be applied to membership. 

Hereôs hoping we have wonderful weather and that a lot of people come out to play.  If someone is not driving 

and would like to help take entries and note times, it would be greatly appreciated. 

For more information contact Joyce Clayton, 352-486-8562 or rockhaven3@juno.com. 

                                                                                                                                                                                           Joyce Clayton 

 

 

  

http://www.mysfcc.com/
mailto:RTOLM@bellsouth.net
mailto:rockhaven3@juno.com
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Fourth Steeplechase Fun Combined Driving Event   (Entry Form on page 18) 
March 14-15. 2009 

Morriston FL  

         Steeplechase is a community in north-central Florida whose majority of residents are devoted to carriage driving. 

The residents will again host a two-day event introducing the sport of Combined Driving. The event's atmosphere will 

foster learning, mentoring, and ï especially -- fun. The very few rules invoked are predicated on safety and learning only. 

Entries deemed not ready or suitable for this format by the organizing committee based on ADS safety regulations may be 

refused. This will be basically a training level event, using ADS Training Test #2. If there are openings, then an open 

Preliminary Test #2 division will also be offered. After driving dressage, the entries will proceed to cones. You are free to 

walk hazards any time during the day. 

Sunday will be the marathon, approximately 4 to 5 K with four hazards. Hazards will have four gates and will be 

timed for both Training and Preliminary. It will be Section E only.   

Experienced Steeplechase drivers/competitors will be available to entrants as mentors if so needed. Dress is 

informal, but helmets are required for marathon and hazards and strongly recommended for dressage and cones. Juniors 

must wear a helmet at all times while in a carriage. A current Coggins is required. 

               Entries are welcome to come on Friday. Let us know, and we will find a spot for your horse and you on a first 

come/first served basis. We will not have lunch available on Saturday, but there will be cold cuts for sandwiches and 

drinks available on Sunday, probably after marathon. Also we will have a Steeplechase hosted dinner on Saturday 

evening.  You may bring a dessert or side dish, and it will be most welcome!   

We are having a used tack sale, and any vendors who wish to come are welcome. 

This year for awards, we are doing what the endurance people do, which is "to finish is to win." We are giving 

awards (last year it was t-shirts) to all of those entries competing successfully. Scores for dressage and cones will be 

posted for all to see at the Saturday night potluck. Marathon scores may be available on line after the event.  

Entries will open for the Steeplechase CDE on January 1, 2009, and will close on Feb. 28, 2009, or when the 

number of entries reaches 30. The fee for the Steeplechase CDE is $45.00. You must be a Florida Whips member to 

participate. Please make your check payable to Linda Evans and mail your check, the completed entry form and a copy of 

your Coggins papers to Joyce Clayton, 12331 SE 16th Lane, Morriston, FL 32668. 

Please call 352-486-2829 or email love2083@bellsouth.net if more info is needed. 

 

Directions to Steeplechase: 

From north I-75: At Gainesville, exit Hwy 24 west (Archer Rd.) to Bronson, turn left at light on Alt. US 27, go 

0.4 miles and turn right on CR 337. Go to 326 at the BP station and turn left. Go to 130th on your left, about two miles 

from the BP. Go one mile to the 2nd dirt road, 16th on your left. Go approximately one more mile to the second road on 

your right, 120th. Come to the top of the hill and park in the pasture staying away from the cones course on your right. 

From Northwest: US-19-98 at Chiefland, turn left on Alt US 27, go ll miles to Bronson, 0.4 miles past light (at 

intersection 24) turn right on CR 337. Go to 326 at the BP station and turn left. Go to 130th on your left, about two miles 

from the BP. Go one mile to the 2nd dirt road, 16th on your left. Go approximately one more mile to the second road on 

your right, 120th. Come to the top of the hill and park in the pasture staying away from the cones course on your right. 

From South I-75: At Ocala exit US 27 North (left) go 7.2 miles, turn west on CR 464B (8.5 miles) turn north on US Hwy 

41, turn west on CR 326. Cross the flashing red light on 121 and go for one mile to 130th on your right. Go one mile to 

the 2nd dirt road, 16th, on your left. Go approximately one more mile to the second road on your right, 120th. Come to the 

top of the hill and park in the pasture staying away from the cones course on your right. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                  Dona Love 

 

 

 The Southern Drive 

April 24 -26, 2009 

Weirsdale  FL 
The Florida Carriage Museum and Resort will host its first Southern Drive April 24-26, 2009.  Come and enjoy a 

fun-filled weekend with your horse on the groundôs 400 beautiful acres.  Top driving clinicians will be available to assist 

you with any skills or areas that you would like to improve upon with your horse or as a driver.  Activities will include a 

Spring Fling Carriage Promenade, lectures and demonstrations, wine and cheese reception, museum tours, vendors, 

clinics, cones challenge ï and more! 

                                                                                                                                                                                              Shelley Oates 

 

mailto:love2083@bellsouth.net


 

                                                 View From Behind the Dash            January 2009                                        8 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Parade 2008 

Winners 

Karen Meyer & Prince, Most Original Turnout  - Pony 

Kendall Jones &  Belle with Jacqueline Haight 

 Best Decorated Equine - Horse 

Bill & Marilyn Hunt and Archie, Most Festive Turnout - Horse 

Glenda Bradley & Let's Twist Again 

Best Decorated Equine- Pony 

Bonnie Taylor & Angel, Most Festive Turnout -Pony 


